Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Building Commission
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Building Commission has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by the Collier County Building and Permitting Department on September 29, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 

Petitioner requested an answer to the following question: If a Private Provider chooses to secure “claims-made” coverage to fulfill the insurance requirement of 553.791(17) can a Building Official require a 5-year supplemental ERP also known as “tail-coverage” to meet the 553.791(17) requirement of “maintain coverage for a minimum of 5 years subsequent to the performance of building code inspection services”? On December 12, 2023, the Commission provided the following answer: No, it may not require private providers who choose to secure claims-made coverage to provide a five-year supplemental extended reporting period rider.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Agency Clerk’s Office, Department of Business and Professional Regulation, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, (850)921-0342, AGC.Filing@myfloridalicense.com.
